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17 February 2018 
 

Year 10 & 11 Girls 
 
Dear Parents 
 

Parental Consent for Human Papilloma Virus Vaccination (HPV)  
Monday 26 February 2018 

 

On behalf of NHS Children and Young People’s Health Services, we are writing to inform you that the school 
nursing team will be with us on Monday 26 February to administer all current Year 8 girls with their 1st dose 
vaccinations and Year 9 girls with 2nd dose vaccinations.  If your daughter missed their 1st or 2nd dose of the 
vaccination and they are now in Year 10 or 11, they can have the vaccination on 26 February.  They will 
require three doses in total if they are now 15 or 16 years of age.  The vaccination can only be given if written 
parental consent is obtained beforehand. 
 
Attached please find a copy of a letter from the NHS about the HPV campaign, a leaflet about cervical cancer 
and a parent consent form.   
 
If you would like your daughter to be given the vaccination by the nursing team, please complete, sign and 
ask your daughter to return the enclosed NHS consent form to Mrs Anderson in The Hub no later than Friday 
2 February 2018.   
 
If you need further information regarding the vaccinations please contact the Suffolk Immunisation Team on 
01473-599140 or email them at ccs-tr.suffolkimmsteam@nhs.net.  Further information can be found 
online by searching ‘childhood vaccinations’ at: www.nhs.uk/hpv.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs C Cook 
Assistant Principal 
 
Enc 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Giving permission  
 
This letter is about important information. You need to understand this information before you sign 
the form. Do not just ask your child to translate the information. If you are unable to read this 
information because English is not your first language, please ask someone who speaks English to 
contact the school on 01473 742315 or email office@westbourne.attrust.org.uk 
 
Lietuvių kalba/Lithuanian - Suteikti leidimą (įskaitant pietų kortelę )/giving consent   
Šiame laiške yra svarbi informacija. Jūs turite suprasti informaciją prieš  pasirašant ją. Neprašykite 
savo vaiko, geriau paklauskite suaugusio asmens kuris kalba Anglų kalba. Jei negalite perskaityti 
šios informacijos, nes anglų nėra jūsų gimtoji kalba , kreipkitės į ką nors, kas kalba angliškai arba 
kreipkitės į mokyklą 01473 742315 arba el office@westbourne.attrust.org.uk 
 
Polski/Polish - Dawanie pozwolenia (w tym karty na lunch)/giving consent  
List ten zawiera ważne informacje. Musisz zrozumieć informacje przed jej podpisaniem. Nie pytaj 
dziecka, lepiej jest poprosić kogoś dorosłego, kto mówi po angielsku. Jeśli nie możesz przeczytać 
tej informacji, ponieważ angielski nie jest twoim pierwszym językiem, poproś kogoś, kto mówi po 
angielsku, lub skontaktuj się ze szkołą 01473 742315 lub e-mail office@westbourne.attrust.org.uk 
 
Em português /Portuguese - Dê permissão/consent 
Esta carta é uma informação importante. Você precisa entender esta informação antes de assinar 
o formulário. Não basta pedir ao seu filho para traduzir a informação. Se você é incapaz de ler esta 
informação, porque o Inglês não é sua língua nativa, por favor, pergunte a alguém que fala Inglês 
deve contactar a escola 01473 742315 ou e-mail office@westbourne.attrust.org.uk 
 
Limba română/Romanian - Permisiune/giving consent letter  
Această scrisoare este o informație importantă . Aveti nevoie să înțelegeti  aceste informații înainte 
de a semna formularul . Nu doar  sa cereti  fiul sau fiica ta pentru a traduce scrisoarea . Dacă nu 
puteți citi această informație pentru că engleza nu este prima limbă , vă rugăm să întrebați pe cineva 
care vorbește limba engleză trebuie să contacteze școala 01473 742315 sau e-mail 
office@westbourne.attrust.org.uk 
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Cambridgeshire Community Services NHS Trust: delivering excellence in children and young people’s health services 

 

School Immunisation Team 
Human Papilloma Virus Vaccination 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

‘Beating Cervical Cancer’ – the Human Papilloma Virus Vaccine 

The Human Papilloma Virus (HPV) is available to all girls in year 8; your daughter will be offered this in 
school and is free on the NHS.  The first dose will be given in year 8, and the second usually one year 
later, in year 9. The vaccination dates will be arranged by the School Immunisation Team, directly with the 
school. 

By having this vaccination, your daughter will be protected against the commonest causes of cervical 
cancer.  The vaccine also offers protection from the two types of HPV that cause the majority of genital 
warts. In order to get the best protection, it is essential that your daughter receives both vaccinations, and 
there will be opportunities to have any vaccinations missed through absence or sickness. 

The most common side effects include redness, tenderness or swelling at the injection site, fever, fatigue, 

nausea, muscle aches or headache. A complete list of the ingredients for the vaccine and information on 

side effects is given in the Patient Information leaflet: 

www.medicines.org.uk/emc/medicine/19033/pil/gardasil and the summary of Product Characteristics (SPC) 

www.medicines.org.uk/emc/medicine/19016/SPC/gardasil/. 

With this letter is a consent form.  If you wish your daughter to receive the vaccine, please complete 

sections 1 to 5 of the consent form in black ink, ticking the green box and return it to school. If you 

do not wish your daughter to receive the vaccinations, complete sections 1 and 2, ticking the red box and 

return to school. If you do not return a consent form, we will contact you in order to confirm that you do not 

wish your daughter to receive the vaccine. Please note, that by your giving consent, you are agreeing to 

your child's electronic health record being updated by CCS NHS Trust, and your GP being notified.  

 

PLEASE ENSURE THAT THE FORM IS RETURNED TO SCHOOL AS SOON AS POSSIBLE AND THAT IT IS 
SIGNED BY SOMEONE WITH LEGAL PARENTAL RESPONSIBILITY FOR THE CHILD/YOUNG PERSON. 
 

If you need further information regarding the HPV vaccinations please contact the Suffolk School 
Immunisation Team:- 01473 599140 or email: ccs-tr.suffolkimmsteam@nhs.net. Further information can be 
found online by searching ‘childhood vaccinations’ at: www.nhs.uk/hpv 

 

Yours faithfully 

 
Nicky Srahan 

School Immunisation Service Lead 

mailto:ccs-tr.suffolkimmsteam@nhs.net
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School Immunisation Team

Human Papilloma Virus Vaccination Consent Form – 15 to 17 year olds 
Child’s Surname  (and any previous Surname):  Child’s Forename(s): Date of Birth: 

Address & Postcode (please write previous address overleaf if less than 3 years) : Phone number of parent/guardian/carer:

Email of parent/guardian: 

GP’s Name & Surgery Address:  NHS Number: Ethnicity:

School Name:       WESTBOURNE ACADEMY Class/Form:

Important medical information 

Has your child had a severe allergic reaction to any previous vaccines?   Yes*           No   

Does your child take any prescribed medication?    Yes*           No   

Does your child have any severe allergies?    Yes*           No   

* If you answered  yes to any of the above, please give details:

Consent for my child to receive the HPV vaccination 

YES, I CONSENT TO FULL COURSE:  

Signature of parent/guardian (with parental responsibility): 

Relationship to child:  Date: 

 
OFFICE USE ONLY 

HPV  Vaccine, 
0.5ml as per PGD 

Date:  Time:  Site of IM injection
(Please circle) 

Batch number & 
Expiry date: 

Immuniser: 
 

Location:

1st     

L  R 

     

2nd     
L  R 

     

3rd     
L  R 

     

Nurses’ Checklist:  Nurses’ Comments: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Allergies   

Medication   

Recent vaccines   

Febrile illness   

Pregnancy   
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HPV Vaccination – Information for Parents 
 

 

What is cervical cancer?  
Cervical cancer affects the cervix – the entrance to the 

womb. This cancer is caused by the human 

papillomavirus or HPV, which is spread from one person 

to another during sexual activity. There are over 100 

types of human papillomaviruses but only 13 of these are 

known to cause cervical cancer and just two – types 16 

and 18 – cause over 70% of the cases. 

 
 

The HPV vaccine is being offered to your daughter to 

protect her against cervical cancer. In most people, the 

virus does not cause cancer but in some people it does. 

Around 1000 women die from cervical cancer in the UK 

each year. 

 

 
There are over 

100 types of 

human 

papillomavirus 

More than a 

dozen of these 

cause cervical 

cancer… 

…and two of 

these types – 16 

and 18 – cause 

over 70% of the 

cases of cervical 

cancer 

 

How does the virus cause cancer?  
The virus gets into the surface cells of the cervix where it 

can stay for several years without causing any harm. 

Then it may start to cause damage to these cells. The 

purpose of cervical screening is to detect these changes 

which, if detected early enough, can be treated to prevent 

cancer developing. If they are left untreated, cancer can 

develop and may lead to serious illness and death.  

 

Does the vaccine protect against all 

cervical cancer?  
The HPV vaccine protects against the two virus types 

(types 16 and 18) that cause over 70% of cervical cancer. 

The vaccine does not protect against all of the other 

cancer-causing types, so it’s vital that women still go for 

routine cervical screening tests when they are older 

 

Having the vaccine reduces the 

risk of your daughter getting 

cervical cancer by over 70% 

 
Does the vaccine protect against other 

sexually transmitted infections?  
The vaccine currently used in the NHS vaccination 

programme (Gardasil) also protects against two types of 

HPV that cause about 90% of the cases of genital warts. 

HPV vaccination does not protect against other infections 

spread during sex, such as chlamydia, nor will it stop your 

daughter getting pregnant, so it’s still very important that 

your daughter gets safer sex messages at the appropriate 

time.  

 

Will being infected with HPV cause cancer 

in someone who hasn’t had the 

vaccination?  
Most women who get infected with HPV do not get 

cervical cancer. Women usually do not even know they 

have been infected because they have no symptoms.  

Nowadays, most women are regularly tested (screened) 

to see if they have any signs of infection - this is seen as 

changes to the lining of the cervix that could lead to 

cancer. These regular tests are called ‘smear tests’. The 

vaccine protects against the two types of virus that cause 

most cervical cancer but it doesn’t protect against all HPV 

viruses, so: 

 

It will be essential for your 

daughter to have regular 

screening once she is old enough 
 

What is the HPV vaccine?  
The HPV vaccine stops the body being infected by the 

two human papillomaviruses that cause over 70% of 

cervical cancers.  

 

At what age will the first dose of the 

vaccination be given?  
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All girls aged 12 to 13 years should receive the first HPV 

vaccination routinely in year 8 at school. The vaccine will 

be given in her upper arm by a nurse.  

How many doses will be given? 
Eligible girls should receive two doses of the vaccine. The 

second injection should be given anytime between six to 

12 months after the first, but it can be given up to 24 

months after. Your school will inform you when your 

daughter will actually have the second dose. It’s important 

that girls have both doses to get the best protection. 

 

My older daughter had three doses of the 

HPV vaccine, why is my younger daughter 

only getting two?  
Since the HPV vaccination programme started in the UK 

in 2008, the vaccine has proved to be very effective. 

Studies conducted since then suggest that two doses of 

the HPV vaccine will provide excellent, long-lasting 

protection for young girls.  

 

What if my daughter has not had her first 

HPV vaccine by the age of 15? 
If your daughter has not had any HPV vaccine by the time 

she is 15 years old she will need three doses to have full 

protection. This is because the response to two doses in 

older girls is not quite as good, so to be on the safe side 

she should have three doses, with the second dose given 

around a month after the first dose, and a final dose given 

around six months after the first dose. You should speak 

to your nurse or doctor about making an appointment as 

soon as possible.  

 

Will our GP know that our daughter has had 

the HPV vaccination?  
Information about the HPV vaccination will be transferred 

to your GP surgery so it can be entered on your 

daughter’s health record. 

 

Will there be any side effects?  
The most common side effects that have been reported in 

clinical studies of HPV vaccines include swelling, redness 

and pain at the site of the injection, and headaches. Other 

side effects such as raised temperature, sickness, itching, 

rash, and pain in the injected arm were reported in fewer 

than one in ten but more than one in 100 people. A full list 

of potential adverse reactions can be found on the patient 

information leaflet (PIL). 

 

What about girls who have allergies or 

other illnesses, can they still have the HPV 

vaccination?  
Yes. Food intolerances, asthma, eczema, hay fever, and 

allergies generally do not prevent someone from having 

this vaccine. If you have any concerns about this, speak 

to your nurse or doctor.  

Very rarely, some people have an allergic reaction soon 

after immunisation. This reaction may be a rash or itching 

affecting part or all of the body. The nurse will know how 

to treat this. It is not a reason to withhold further HPV 

vaccinations.  

Even more rarely, people can have a severe reaction, 

within a few minutes of the injection with breathing 

difficulties and collapse. This is called an anaphylactic 

reaction. These are extremely rare and the person giving 

the vaccine is trained to deal with vaccine anaphylactic 

reactions. Individuals recover completely with treatment, 

usually within a few hours.  

 

What if my daughter is off school on the day 

of the vaccination?  
The nurse will try to arrange for her to be offered the 

vaccine at another time. If your daughter misses either 

vaccination you should speak to her nurse  about making 

another appointment. It’s important that she completes 

the full course to get the best protection. 

 

What if she doesn’t want to have the 

vaccination?  
She doesn’t have to have it, if she doesn’t want to. But it 

is recommended that she does for the reasons given 

above. Having the vaccination now will protect her for 

many years. Suggest she speaks to the nurse if she 

wants more information, on her own, or with you, if she’d 

prefer. 

 

What if a girl has already been sexually 

active and has possibly caught the virus?  
If a girl has been sexually active, there is a possibility that 

she may have already caught HPV. However, as it won’t 

be known whether she has been infected, nor which type 

of the virus she has been infected with, she should still 

have the vaccine as it may still protect her.  

 

Why aren’t boys being vaccinated?  
The purpose of this campaign is to protect girls and 

women against cervical cancer. Obviously, boys do not 

get cervical cancer. By protecting all girls against the two 

most common causes of cervical cancer eventually there 

will be fewer viruses circulating and so the risk for boys of 

coming into contact with these viruses, and passing them 

on, will decrease.  

 

How long does the vaccine protection last 

for?  
The HPV vaccine has been used for many years and tens 

of millions of girls have been vaccinated and all the 

indications are that high levels of protection last for many 

years. The duration of protection will continue to be 

monitored carefully 

 

More information  
Visit www.nhs.uk/hpv where you can download a 

factsheet that gives more detailed information on the 

topics covered in this sheet.  

A complete list of ingredients for the vaccine is given in 

the Patient Information Leaflet (PIL): 

www.medicines.org.uk/emc/medicine/19033/pil/gardasil 

and the Summary of Product Characteristics (SPC): 

www.medicines.org.uk/emc/medicine/19016/SPC/gardasil 


	Letter - Y10 & Y11 Girls HPV consent & info - 26FEB18
	HPV parent letter 2017-18 (2)
	HPV consent 2017-18 re 3 doses for 15yr olds
	Y8 Girls HPV Info Leaflet

